
ROTARY OF RAYNE 

MINUTES 

AUGUST 2, 2018 

The meeting was called to order by Ken Arceneaux, President Elect. 

The prayer and Pledge of Allegiance was recited. 

A motion from Steve to accept the minutes as circulated and was seconded by Bob and carried. 

Ed Taylor reported that the Communication Committee will be meeting after this meeting to 

work on the brochure and changes to our web site. 

Fran handed out flyers she printed for the Blood Drive that will be held 9-1 on August 11, 2018 

in affiliation with the Rayne Chamber of Commerce’s Farmer’s Market. 

Kyle reported on the progress on the two pools he is organizing. 

Ken reported that Dawna Johnson is having problems with her eye and had been hospitalized. 

He suggested that we send her a card from our club. 

Natasha has a friend that is in the Dominican Republic serving two years in the Peace Corp 

teaching in grammar school.  Her friend shared that they were given text books through a 

Rotary project.   Natasha was then contacted by a gentleman in a rotary club in Pensacola, 

Florida that has partnered with area clubs in sending text books to the Dominican Republic.   He 

also asked for volunteers to go in the fall to help deliver books.   

Fran made a motion that the possibility of a project be brought to the Board.  It was seconded 

by Nick and carried. 

Ken asked if there are any other possibilities for auction items.  He spoke to his contact and the 

Austria trip is on the list.  

Nick shared his experience with the zone training meeting he attended this last weekend.  

There will be a new membership campaign that will be coming out.  

Nick is also accompanying the District Governor on his tour of clubs.  He shared some of the 

things that DG Gary Lacombe will be looking for. 

Nick went through the list for speakers.  We will try to post on our web site. 

Fran made a motion and seconded by Steve seconded and carried to adjourn the meeting. 

 

 



 

 

 

 


